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Asset Management Planning 
(section 14(1)(g))
Legislative context

Although not explicitly prescribed, asset management planning  was previously effectively required by:

· the principle in section 14(1)(g) requiring prudent stewardship and the efficient and effective use of resources;
· the requirement in section 100(2) to maintain the service capacity and integrity of assets throughout their useful life; and
· long-term planning requirements.
What’s changed?

· Section 14(1)(g) of the Act has been replaced to put explicit emphasis on asset management planning as part of the prudent stewardship of resources. 

Why? (What’s the intent of this change?)

· This change has been made to encourage councils to achieve and maintain high standards of asset management planning without prescribing the form this must take.   The Local Government Efficiency Taskforce noted that current practice is variable and plans for individual assets are not necessarily integrated into a coherent long-term strategy.

· The amendment to section 14 supports the new requirement for long-term plans to include an infrastructure strategy (section 102B). 

What does this mean in practice?

· The amended principle emphasises the need for councils to ensure that their asset management planning is fit for purpose and provides the information and frameworks required for the effective and efficient management of infrastructure assets to meet the future needs of their communities. 
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